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November 16, 2010 
Medway Planning and Economic Development Board 

155 Village Street 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Andy Rodenhiser, Bob Tucker, Chan Rogers, 
Tom Gay, and Karyl Spiller-Walsh. 
 
ABSENT WITH NOTICE:  
 
ABSENT WITHOUT NOTICE: 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Susy Affleck-Childs, Planning and Economic Development 

Coordinator 
Amy Sutherland, Meeting Recording Secretary  
Gino Carlucci, PGC Associates Planning Consultant 
Dave Pellegri, Tetra Tech Rizzo 

 
The Chairman opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.    
 

 
146 MAIN STREET ADAPTIVE USE OVERLAY SPECIAL PERMIT: 

The Board is in receipt of a memo dated November 12, 2010 from Susy Affleck-
Childs relative to the draft Adaptive Use Special Permit Decision. (See 
Attachment).  The letter recommends that the Planning and Economic Board 
hold Mr. Steinhoff accountable for the condition of the sidewalk in front of the 
property and give him two options.  The two options are included on page 9 of the 
revised AUOD Special Permit Decision dated November 11, 2010. (See 
Attachment) 
 
The Board is in receipt of the most recently revised draft Adaptive Use Special 
Permit Decision dated November 11, 2010 for 146 Main Street. (See Attachment) 
The most recent revisions were noted in gray.  The language references that the 
sidewalk has experienced heaving and cracking and could benefit from 
improvement. The language recommends that the Board hold Mr. Steinhoff 
accountable for the current sidewalk condition in the instance that the Route 109 
Reconstruction project does not occur.  Mr. Steinhoff would like to be 
accountable to option (b) which would require him to deposit with the Town of 
Medway, a check in the amount of $6,928 as estimated by Tetra Tech Rizzo based 
on Mass Highway pricing.  If as anticipated, the Route 109 Reconstruction Project 
is funded and implemented, the applicant’s payment to the Medway Sidewalk 
Special Account shall be refunded to the applicant after the replacement sidewalk 
work is installed. 
 
The Sidewalk Construction Estimate was submitted and reviewed by the Board.   
(See Attachment). 
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The Board suggested that if after two years from the date of the signed decision 
that if the Town has not entered into a contract then the money would be returned 
to Mr. Steinhoff with interest. 
 
The Board discussed page (9) of the draft Decision relative to a proposed 
condition regarding landscaping.  Member, Karyl Spiller-Walsh believes that 
there is a landscape plan which the Design Review Committee has seen and 
provided input.  Susy Affleck-Childs will follow-up on this.   
 

On a motion made by Karyl Spiller Walsh and seconded by Bob Tucker, the 
Board voted

Findings (pages 5 && 6) 

 unanimously 

 

 to approve the findings as amended on pages 5 & 
6 of the Adaptive Use Special Permit for 146 Main Street for Steinhoff Realty 
Trust. 

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Bob Tucker, the Board 
voted

Waivers (pages 6, 7, & 8): 

 unanimously 

 

 to approve the waivers as written on pages 6, 7, & 8 of 
the Adaptive Use Special Permit for 146 Main Street for Steinhoff Realty 
Trust in relation to the Site Plan Rules and Regulations. 

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Karyl Spiller-Walsh, 
the Board voted

Special Permit: 

 unanimously

 

 to approve the Special Permit as amended with 
noted changes for the Adaptive Use Special Permit for 146 Main Street for 
Steinhoff Realty Trust. 

Susy Affleck-Childs informed the Board that she met with the new developer/ 
owner and was provided a check for $13,000 to be placed into the construction 
inspection account for this project. The covenant and bond estimate will be ready 
for the meeting next Tuesday. The Board will essentially be the manager of this 
project.  

Fox Run Farm 40B development: 

 
Dave Pellegri from Tetra Tech Rizzo visited the site and provided an update.  The 
binder coat is down and the road is ready to be paved.  The sewer pressure was 
done.  A compaction test will be done and a report will be provided.  The 
contractor needed to remove some unsuitable material from the roadway and this 
was then backfilled with good dark gray crushed stone.  There was an issue with 
soft spot paving.  This will be cut out and fixed at a later date.  Tetra Tech Rizzo 
will also be reviewing the drainage and utilities. 
   
The developer is having a public hearing with the ZBA on December 1, 2010 to 
look at modifying the initial permit to allow for 12 units on 12 lots instead of 15 
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units on 10 lots.  The Zoning Board voted that this was a going to be a significant 
change so there must be a new public hearing. 
 

 
CHARLES RIVER VILLAGE OSRD 

The Chairman reopened the public hearing for the proposed Charles River Village 
OSRD Development.   
 
Town Counsel Barbara Saint Andre was present. She explained that the status of 
Neelon Lane is such that it is not a public way but has been laid out as a statutory 
private way. The burden is on the applicant to show it has rights to use this access.  
There is the issue with the utilities. If the applicant can prove and has made a 
reasonable basis that they can use Neelon Lane, then the Board will have to 
decide if the road is of sufficient size to install further utilities down this street.  
Another issue appears to be access. The Board will have to determine if there 
needs to be a second access to the site.  
 
Member Spiller-Walsh wanted to know if this gives the abutters rights to change 
the existing way for commercial gain. 
 
Town Counsel noted that it comes down to the deeded rights.  The Town has the 
right to do this.  No single abutter has the right to do this alone.  It appears to be 
reasonable since the street is currently there and is serving homes with utilities 
and water.   
 
Susy Affleck Childs reviewed the documents which were provided both within 
the Board packet along with additional information which was provided at the 
meeting by various parties. These documents will be scanned and placed at the 
end of the minutes as Attachments. 
 

1. Letter from O’Driscoll Land Surveying Co dated October 20, 2010. 
Documents Presented: 

2. Letter from Joanne Kramer dated October 12, 2010. 
3. Proposed Conditions Sketch – Village and Neelon Lane intersection  
4. Letter from Sydney Smithers dated November 4, 2010. 
5. Letter from Susan DiIulio dated November 15, 2010. 
6. An email from Kim Boultenhouse Medway Fire Department dated 

November 16, 2010 on behalf of Fire Chief Paul Trufant. 
7. Report of September 9, 2010 Site Visit by PEDB – 6 Neelon Lane 
8. Planning Board decision for Charles River Acres Open Space Residential 

Development dated October 11, 2006. 
9. A memo from Jeff Watson, Medway Police Department dated November 

16, 2010. 
10. Disclosure letter dated September 29, 2010 from Paul Yorkis. 
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11. Letter from Charles River Neighborhood Alliance dated November 9, 
2010. 

12. Letter from Attorney Thomas Valkevich dated November 16, 2010. 
13. Letter from Guerriere & Halnon dated November 12, 2010. 
14. Letter from traffic specialist Gillon Associates dated November 15, 2010. 
15. Letter from abutter Ken Bancewicz dated November 15, 2010. 

 

Faist Engineering showed a revised plan dated October 29, 2010. The new plan 
shows Neelon Lane expanded to 20 ft width at the intersection with Village Street.  
The new plan showed a widening at both sides at the intersection with Village 
Street.  This would allow an increase for turning radius and would require 
removing one tree. There are no sidewalks indicated. 

Faist Engineering: 

  
Mr. Yorkis states that the letters from both the Fire and Police Departments 
approve the width as referenced in the most recently revised plan. 
 

The Medway Police Department supplied a letter dated November 16, 2010.  The 
letter is in relation to the drawing dated October 29, 2010.  The letter makes 
reference that the proposed change in width would make it easier for vehicles and 
emergency vehicles to enter and exit Neelon Lane.  The Police Department would 
like to see the installation of “No Parking” signs placed on Neelon Lane 20 feet 
from the intersection with Village Street. (See Attached) 

Letter Medway Police Department: 

 

The email makes reference that the Medway Fire Department has reviewed plans 
and has given approval. (See Attached) 

Medway Fire Department (Email from Kim Boultenhouse): 

 

Mrs. Kaplan does not believe the conditions are improved with the new plan. It 
will still be difficult to have two cars coming and going at the same times.  She 
questions if this is the safest option?  Village Street is a busy street with lots of 
traffic. 

Abutter, Mrs. Kaplan: 

 
Member Gay communicates that he feels the proposed paved roadway width is 
wide enough for a full size car at 30 miles an hour. He noted that there are other 
streets in Medway with much less width and that he lives on one of them (Maple 
Street).  
 
Ms. McDonald makes reference that the oak tree would have to come down and 
possibly need to have a hearing in order for the developer to take down the tree.  
 
Member Spiller-Walsh is wondering if there is enough space for the survival of 
the trees. 
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Mr. Bancewicz wants to make sure his letter is read.  He does not see the new 
changes as a better option. Moving the 20’wide paved roadway toward the 
westerly edge of Neelon Lane causes considerable loss of his existing lawn.  It 
also makes a non-conforming building setback condition worse.  He wants to 
make sure that the Board considers this when acting on the submittal. (See 
Attached)  

Letter from abutter Ken Bancewicz, 223 Village Street: 

 

Ms. McDonald wanted to know what is different from the other decision which 
was rendered by the Board.   

Abutter, Beth McDonald: 

 
The Chairman reminds all that the applicant has proposed the project and the 
Board must review it based on how it is submitted.  The previous decision was a 
different submittal.  There does seem to be conflicting information and the Board 
will have to address this.   
 
Member Spiller-Walsh recollects that with the previous decision, Neelon Lane 
was only presented as an emergency access road.  The main access was Cherokee 
Lane and not Neelon Lane. 
 

The Board is in receipt of a letter from Paul Yorkis dated September 29, 2010 in 
relation to his disclosure. (See Attached) 

Letter from Mr. Yorkis: 

 

The Board is in receipt of a letter from Joanne Kramer dated October 12, 2010.  
Her concern is in relation to the 5 units which would abut her property along with 
privacy and trespassing through her yard.  Mrs. Kramer makes note that her house 
is positioned wrong on the plan.  She would like to see this corrected. (See 
Attached) 

Letter from abutter, Joanne Kramer 231 Village Street:   

 
Chairman Rodenhiser indicated he would like to see a buffer provided for Ms. 
Kramer. 
 
Member Spiller-Walsh sees the density as being far in excess than it should be.  
She further references the land use section and the open space section of the 
bylaw.  This should not increase density. Based on the density formula, this site 
should only be 6 units and not 13 as referenced as usable acres based on the 
master plan. 
 
Engineer Faist makes a point that the bylaw allows an OSRD on smaller pieces of 
land near the Charles River, and affordable housing bylaw requires them to have 
two affordable units and then get two bonus units.   
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The Board is in receipt of a letter from Attorney Valkevich dated November 16, 
2010.  (See Attached) 

Letter from Attorney Thomas Valkevich: 

 
AttorneyValkevich notes that the OSRD Bylaw text says that an OSRD cannot be 
on a site less than 3 acres and it should be 8 acres. There is a typographical error. 
 
Susan Affleck-Childs acknowledged the typo, confirmed that it should be 8 acres 
and apologized for the error.  
  
Member Spiller-Walsh noted that the OSRD is already protected under secondary 
conservation area.  The applicant made a mistake.  It is already protected by the 
reference to steep slope.   
 
Abutter Beth McDonald wanted to know what is considered habitat?  Mrs. 
McDonald also noted that her home is not referenced on the plan exactly as it is.  
This needs to be corrected. 
 
The Board would like a reference point added to include the McDonald and 
Kramer property. 
 

The Board is in receipt of a letter dated November 15, 2010 from Richard and 
Susan DiIulio. The letter identifies several issues in relation to the proposed 
Charles River Village development.  The big concern is having public parking 
that might block access to the double gates on the property owned by the Charles 
River Tennis Club. Having parking spots there for the walking paths would block 
access to the gates owned by Charles River Tennis Club.  DiIulio’s are also 
concerned about the pine trees being taken down.  (See Attached) 

Letter from abutters Richard & Susan DiIulio, 7 Massasoit Street: 

 
The Chairman noted that the gravel could be an improvement to the current 
parking on site.   
 
Mr. Yorkis communicates that there has not been any discussion or proposal 
about the taking down of trees.  There was a discussion about making a path way 
to the proposed path within the property and this would meander between trees. 
 

The site visit notes from September 9, 2010 were officially submitted into the 
record.  (See Attached) 

Report of September 9, 2010 Site Visit – 6 Neelon Lane: 

 

The Board is in receipt of a letter from O’Driscoll Land Surveying dated October 
20, 2010.  The letter provides explanation of the location of Neelon Lane. 

O’Driscoll Land Surveying, Co: 
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(See Attached) 
 
Paul Yorkis indicated he had a preliminary discussion about parking with 
Medway DPS Director Tom Holder.  There are no specifics to report on.  
 
Dave Faist, from Faist Engineering indicated that the exact location of the parking 
would need to be drawn more exact during the Definitive Plan phase.  
 

A letter from Gillon Associates Traffic Parking Specialist, dated November 15, 
2010 was presented to the Board.  This letter references that the minimum width 
provided does not appear adequate for a roadway open to the public.  It also notes 
that the American Disabilities Act requires that all sidewalks must be widened to 
five-foot minimum every two hundred feet.  The letter also notes that the National 
Center for Safe Routes to school has indicated that the ADA 36 inch minimum 
sidewalk width was not a sidewalk recommendation. (See Attached) 

Gillon Associates Letter: 

 

A letter came from Guerriere & Halnon dated November 12, 2010.  The letter is 
written on behalf of their client Beth McDonald.  The letter provides information 
pertaining to the location, width and status of Neelon Lane.  (See Attached) 

Letter from Guerriere & Halnon: 

 

The Board is in receipt of a letter from the Charles River Neighborhood Alliance.  
This letter is a series of questions addressed to the Board.  The Neighborhood 
alliance also would like to know how the development complies with the OSRD 
provisions of the Town of Medway Zoning Bylaw.  (See Attached) 

Letter from Charles River Neighborhood Alliance: 

 
Member Rogers notes that there were no signatures for the letter from the Charles 
River Neighborhood Alliance. 
 
Beth McDonald provided a sheet of signators.  
 

A letter was received from F. Sydney Smithers dated November 4, 2010 who 
represents John Claffey.  This particular letter addresses issues related to the letter 
submitted by Attorney Thomas Valkevich dates September 28, 2010. (See 
Attached) 

Cain Hibbard & Myers, PC: 

 
Spiller-Walsh communicates that she would like to see the reduction of the 
density.  She would also like to see the developer use the mature woodland since 
it is aesthetically pleasing. This could be used as a buffer in the car path location 
from Mrs. Kramer’s property.    
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Member Gay communicates that there are issues with private versus public way 
along with having access through the properties. These issues need to be resolved. 
 
The Board is in agreement that they would like to Tetra Tech Rizzo review the 
information presented relative to the width of the streets and report back with 
their findings. Both the applicant and the abutters need to provide all the 
necessary paperwork to Susy Affleck-Childs by Tuesday, November 23rd

 
.  

The public hearing for Charles River will be continued to Tuesday, December 14, 
2010 at 7:30 pm. 
   

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Bob Tucker, the Board 
voted 

DANIELS WOOD II Subdivision Modification – Endorse plans & Sign 
Covenant: 

unanimously

 

 to sign the new Covenant and endorse the Daniel Wood II 
Subdivision Plan Modification.  

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Bob Tucker, the Board 
voted 

REQUEST FOR BOND REDUCTION - Williamsburg Condominium OSRD: 

unanimously

 

 to reduce the bond for Williamsburg Condominium to 
$133,169 based on the estimate provided by Tetra Tech Rizzo.   

 
MEETING MINUTES  

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Bob Tucker, the Board 
voted 

September 28, 2010: 

unanimously

 

 to sign the minutes from September 28, 2010 with the 
noted revisions. 

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Bob Tucker, the Board 
voted 

October 12, 2010: 

unanimously

 

 to sign the minutes from October 12, 2010 with the noted 
revisions. 

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Bob Tucker, the Board 
voted 

October 19, 2010: 

unanimously

 

 to sign the minutes from October 19, 2010 with noted 
revisions. 

 

On a motion made by Chan Rogers and seconded by Bob Tucker, the Board 
voted 

October 26, 2010: 

unanimously

 

 to sign the minutes from October 26, 2010 with the noted 
revisions. 
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On a motion made by Bob Tucker, and seconded by Karyl Spiller-Walsh, the 
Board voted 

ADJOURN: 

unanimously
 

 to adjourn the meeting at 10:00 PM. 

Future Meetings: 
The next meetings scheduled are: Tuesday, November 23, and December 14 & 28, 2010 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 PM. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Amy Sutherland 
Meeting Recording Secretary  
 
Reviewed and edited,  
 
 
Susan E. Affleck-Childs 
Planning and Economic Development Coordinator  
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